
2 Victoria rd ,woolston,Southampton.so199dx. Reference 22/01716/FUL 
 
1 The details in the application are not factually correct. 
The application clearly states the property has a rear entrance ,which is not true as 
there is no access to the rear of the property as it abutts privately owned land 
belonging to number 4 Victoria road which the owners have been forced to erect a 
fence to prevent trespass. 
 
2 This is a high street shop premises which should be providing retail goods and 
services the the general public not a covert mosque behind coded locked doors 
pretending to be a learning centre. 
 
3 The noise from activities at this property during the evening are beyond 
unacceptable for the neighbouring properties. 
 
4 There have been several altercation with neighbours  relating to access  with 
police being called, and on one occasion a physical assault and threat to kill which 
the applicant was subsequently interviewed by police. 
 
5 The application clearly states there are no trees on the property when in fact there 
is a large sycamore tree in the rear of the property which the applicant has attempted 
to kill by means of ring barking and only stopped when challenged by another 
neighbour, fortunately the tree has survived. 
 
6 Over 50 adult males have been seen coming out of this  small property which in 
the event of a fire would be  impossible to evacuate that many persons through only 
one means of exit. 
 
7 I have read the article in the Fridays Southampton daily echo relating to the 
application and the comments from the applicant are factually untrue when speaking 
about  having no problems with the neighbour's in neighbouring residential properties 
as the Hampshire police records will confirm that they have been contacted on 
several occasions. 
 
8 The comment in the same article attributed to a planning officer of Southampton 
council is seen to be extremely biased towards the application which is very 
concerning  to the 84  objectors to this application. 
Surley a planning officer should remain nuetral on the matter until all the evidence for 
and against has been heard and not express personal preferences or prejudices. 
 
9 Thank you for the opportunity to present this statement on behalf of the immediate 
neiighbours of  the property to which the application refers. 
 
Bob Brunnen 
 


